
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Water Clerk 
 

 

Date: July 30, 2018 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Wayne Miller, and Pat 

McDougal  

Absent: Roy Narish, Cindy Love, and alternate Cheryl Yerdon 

Others Present: John Wood Jr., and Brittany Washburn 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:01pm by Norma Newman.  

 

A motion was made by Wayne Miller, and seconded by Pat McDougal, to approve the June 25, 

2018 minutes. 

3 Ayes  Newman, Miller, and McDougal 

  0 No 

  3 Absent Love, Narish, and Yerdon 

Motion carried. 

Chairman Newman informed the committee that the most recent Barton & Loguidice water 

update is available and online.  

 

Chairman Newman also discussed the EDU chart. The committee agreed that the current 

schedule is fine. 

 

Norma Newman informed the water committee that the Town of Mexico does not assign EDU’s 

to their farm properties. Most farms are usually in an agricultural district and are exempt from an 

EDU charge unless a home or building is connected to public water.  

 

John Wood Jr., also informed the committee that the Town of Hounsfield charges an EDU to 

each building on a parcel that uses water. 

 

Chairman Newman explained that the water committee will need to check properties against the 

EDU’s assigned in the Map, Plan, and Report. This will take some time as the Assessor’s office 

will need to input the data into her software first.  

 

There will be no water advisory committee meeting in August. 

 

Chairman Newman explained that due to low committee member attendance, members will need 

to notify Norma Newman if they are going to attend or not attend future meetings.  

 

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, September 24, 2018 at 6pm.   

 

On motion by Wayne Miller, seconded by Pat McDougal, and carried unanimously, the meeting 

was adjourned at 6:17 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 


